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Dear Families  

Last week saw lots of wonderful learning across the school from imaginary planets in Year 5 to 

road safety surveys in Year 2. Year 3 went on a Geography Trip on Friday to study our local area. 

The children's behaviour whilst out on their trip on Friday was exceptional. Well done Year 3. 

Year 5 are off on their Geography trip to study the local area at Northwood Park this Thursday 

28th November. How exciting! 

We also continue to welcome other schools to join us for sporting fixtures. Our sporting teams 

have shown wonderful resilience and teamwork in all their matches  - amazing advocates of our 

Lanesend values, pride, belonging and respect. My thanks to Miss Westbrook for all your 

passion and hard work in organising these.  

We have some hoodies and slips from our lost property out the front of school today. These are 

not named so please take what you need. We will put these outside this week so that you come 

and have a look.  

There will be a letter coming home with your child today from our Lanesend PTFA regarding a 

Christmas Movie Night they have organised on Tuesday 17th December. It is so lovely for them 

to be able to run their first ever event and we hope the children will be really excited about 

staying to watch a Christmas film together and to begin feeling festive in school. The PTFA are 



also organising Christmas Mufti for the same day as our Christmas Lunch in school so that 

children can come to school wearing something festive for a £1 donation. All monies raised by 

the PTFA will go back into the school so that we can provide amazing opportunities and 

resources for our children from trips, play areas to learning resources. Thank you in advance for 

your support. 

Whilst on the subject of support, I am so pleased to let you all know our Children In Need PJ Day 

raised a huge £317.53! A wonderful total amount for a wonderful charity.  

We continue to have a few cases of Hand, foot and mouth in school. The advice is still that there 

is no need to keep your child off school unless they are feeling unwell but please inform the 

school so we can monitor numbers. 

This week Year 1 families are invited to lunch with their children. Please book and pay on Arbor 

and then email admin@lanesendprimary.co.uk with your meal choice and day. We finish this 

term's families in to lunch next week with our final year group, Reception. It is really lovely to 

welcome you in and the children really do enjoy it.  

Best wishes  

Mrs. Sutton 

mailto:admin@lanesendprimary.co.uk


Celebrations in School 

 

 

1 - Our KS1 celebration children in Friday's assembly. Well done all.  



 

2 - Our KS2 celebration photos last week. Well done all. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



3 - Mylo was awarded the Golden Token in Ladybird class! He has made such super reading progress and read his whole book 
Mrs. Domoney with such enthusiasm and confidence today. What a well deserved golden token Mylo! 

 

4 - Another chilly evening of football for our year 3/4 teams today! This time both boys and girls played Newport. It is so lovely to 
see such great progress already! Well done to all involved. We continue to be super proud of you! 

 

5 - Some of our y5 boys played a rather autumnal game of football against Nineacres this afternoon. 0-0 at full time meant a 
penalty shoot out. We managed to get one past the goalie to secure a 1-0 win for Lanesend! Well done!  



PJ Day for Children in Need! 

 

6 - We raised an amazing £317.53 from our PJ and Comfy Mufti Day. A huge thank you to all our families who donated to this 
wonderful charity.  

House Points from last week  

 



 

7 - Earth House have absolutely dominated this week's House Point totals with a huge 516 points! Well done Earth!  

 

8 - They have also just pipped the lead this week in the term totals taking over Fire House! It is hotting up at the top this term! 



Reading Newsletter - edition number 3 

 



 



Dates for the Diary  



 



• Thursday 5th December - Choir performing at the Christmas Light Switch on 4.30pm 

outside Sainsburys and then 5pm at the Pontoon Bar where Santa will also be a special 

guest! 

• Tuesday 17th December - Christmas Movie Night run by Lanesend PTFA - no Dance Live 

this day 

• Thursday 19th December - Christmas Lunch for children and Christmas Mufti - £1 

donation to Lanesend PTFA 

• Friday 20th December - Last day of term 

 

9 - Here are some important Statutory Dates for 2025 for your diaries. Thank you.  



 

10 - Year 1 families are invited into lunch w/c 25th November - lunch is 11.45am 

Year R families are invited into lunch w/c 2nd December - lunch is 11.45am 

Football Kit Reminder... 

 

A football kit reminder from Mrs. Westbrook: Our children look amazing in their team kits! 

Unfortunately, I am missing lots that have not been returned from previous fixtures! If your 

child has represented our school and has been lucky enough to wear our beautiful kit…(but 

forgotten to return it) please return to Miss Westbrook as soon as possible. It would be such a 

shame for our teams to not be able to play in kit because we haven’t got enough! Thank you for 

your support.  

Attendance  

Attendance Reminders: 



• Collection information: If your child is not collected on time from school this will be 

raised as a safeguarding concern.  

• Late arrivals: You will be asked why your child is late and we send late texts to children 

who are late in to school. School start time is 8.20am-8.30am and finish time is 3pm for 

all. Thank you.  

 

11 - Last week's attendance. Well done to the classes in green. 

 

12 - Well done to all who got an attendance sticker last week! Amazing! 



 

Truancy Penalty Notices (TPN's) explained - These may be issued if you take your child out of 

school for unauthorised absenses such as holidays but also consitis of 10 sessions of 

unauthorised absences for O (unauthorised absence) and U (after registration closes) codes. U 

codes are used when a child has arrived after registration has closed. 10 U or O codes could 

result in a TPN being issued. If anyone would like to know your child's current attendance or 

how many unauthorised absence sessions they currently have, they please contact 

mdyer@lanesendprimary.co.uk. Thank you.  

Christmas Raffle and Christmas Card Designs  

Thank you for everyone who has returned their completed raffle tickets with their money. We 

have plenty more books/tickets to sell so if you would like more sent home please email: 

MDyer@lanesendprimary.co.uk or call school and ask for Maddie. 

Reminder: Tomorrow, Tuesday 26th November at midnight is the last day to order your child's 

Christmas designs. They all look so lovely! Happy ordering!  

mailto:mdyer@lanesendprimary.co.uk


 

 



PTFA news... 

 

Our wonderfully new formed PTFA are organising a Christmas Movie Night on Tuesday 17th 

December after school to raise funds for the school. They would love to raise money for our 

Reception play area, trips and much more. A wish list for funds will be released in January as 

well as a planned event calendar for the events they will be running and then they will update 

families at the end of the year with how much they raised and what was brought for the school 

with the funds.  

The letter will be coming home today for your child to attend their Christmas Movie Night. 

Please return the slip with the cash to your child's teacher or the office in a NAMED sealed 

envelope by Monday 9th December at the latest.  

If you can help on this day at all please message the PTFA Facebook group to sign up. There 

will also be a sign up sheet on the office door please write your name down if you can help at 

this event.  

Do you know of any businesses who could support or donate items to the PTFA? Drop us a 

Facebook message if you can help. Thank you.  

The next meeting is Thursday 5th December at 8.45am. Please join us if you can.  



'Brighten a Bag' Competition  

 

As part of National Road Safety Week we are taking part in the Isle of Wight Council's 'Brighten 

a Bag' competition. 

To enter: 

Key Stage 1 - Design a bag on paper by colouring in the template provided below. 

Key Stage 2 - Bring an old bag into school that they have decorated with reflective and bright 

materials. 

Please give your entries to your teacher or bring to the office and give to Laura by Thursday 

5th December at the latest. 

Pupils at JTA participating schools are invited to decorate or design a bag that it is as bright and 

reflective as possible. The aim is to helps children better understand the importance of visibility, 

particularly when travelling in poor light conditions. Anything that is shiny, bright and/or 

reflective can be used. Pupils can even use lights!' 



The competition will be Island-wide, with winners announced via local media. There are two 

categories: paper designs for KS1, and decorated, physical bags for KS2. The prizes are as 

follows: 

KS1:First Prize – JD Bug Stunt Scooter 

KS2:First Prize - JD Bug Stunt Scooter plus 1 x Family Ticket for the Southern Vectis Christmas 

Lights Tour 

Runner up prizes for each category: 8 x Reflective drawstring bag (three for KS1 and three for 

KS2)  

1 x 24-hour Family Rover Bus Ticket 

 

13 - Brighten a Bag Competition Poster 



 

14 - KS1's backpack template 



E-Safety Poster - Spending and Saving 

 

15 - This week's #wakeupwednesday poster is 'how to support children with saving and spending' 

RSPCA'S Christmas Pet Box Appeal 

We are supporting the RSPCA's Christmas Pet Present Appeal again this year. This was so 

popular last year and the children donated some wonderful items for our Pet Christmas Gift 

Boxes from Lanesend to the RSPCA as you can see from last year's Christmas photo how lovely 

the boxes were. These were given to the animals on Christmas Day to make their day special.  

We are asking for donations again for this Christmas. If you would like to take part please 

bring any donations to the office by Friday 13th December so that we can make up the boxes 

ready for collection by the RSPCA. A huge thank you to Ottilie, Marnie, Finlay and Alice for 

your kind donations.  



 

16 - Here is a list of desired items from the RSCPA if you wish to donate any items for the appeal. 

 

17 - Our children with the kind donations and boxes from last year's appeal 2023.  

 



 

Mountbatten Christmas Tree Decorations 

Mountbatten Isle of Wight are planning to take part in the Brighstone Christmas Tree Festival 

between 5th and 8th December and would also like to decorate the John Cheverton Centre 

community space in Newport. 

As one of our top five fundraisers for this year ’s Walk the Wight, they would love to invite 

children from our school to colour-in the image below. 

A colourful selection will be displayed on their tree in Brighstone and the plan is to use all the 

lovely creations at our hospice in December. Please return the tree design below to the office 

by 2nd December to take part. Thank you.  



 



Community News and Events 
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